MCSA Board Meeting

April 16, 2007

7:00 PM  - Benton Community Center

Present: Keith Edwards, Wendy Hawkins, Chris Smith, Darren Smith, Scott Phillips, Dusty Pagel, Chris Smith

7:20 PM meeting was called to order by Keith Edwards.

A motion was made to increase the referee pay according the Jim Ealey’s proposed scale.  The motion was seconded and passed.  This issue had been tabled from the previous meeting.  The new referee pay will be effective with the Fall 2007 soccer season and will be as follows


Age Group

Center Referee
Line Refs (x2)

Total game cost


U-8


$13


N/A


$13


U-10


$14


$10


$34


U-12


$18


$12


$42


U-14


$22


$17


$56


U-16


$26


$20


$66


U-19


$35


$25


$85


Discussion was held regarding U-10 girls and some confusion regarding rostering.  Darren Smith presented the following.  In the fall, Randy Travis petitioned the board to be able to coach a U-10 girls team and was granted that request by the MCSA board.  20 girls tried-out and Mr. Travis and Brent Erwin evaluated the girls and split them into two teams.  Fall season worked out fine.  Now, in the Spring, there was only one individual willing to coach, so Mr. Travis took 2 players from the team without a coach and put them on his roster as ‘guest’ players for the Spring.  A coach has tried to be found for the ‘other’ team, but no one has been found or has volunteered.  Mr. Travis’ team wants to play in the Kentucky Lake Invitational (KLI) – with the two girls from the ‘other’ team rostered on the Travis team as guest players.  Under KYSA guidelines the two girls rostered as ‘guest’ players on the Travis team cannot play in the KLI since they are officially rostered on the ‘other’ team – even though there is no coach.

Discussion was held about when Jenna could start issuing re-imbursement checks for the Spring season to volunteer head coaches and board members’ player’s fees.  Keith indicated since there were only two more weeks left in the season, then she could go ahead and start sending them out.  Wendy said she would let Jenna know.

Discussion was held regarding Heidi Mueller and the marketing of her clinics and services.  Keith re-iterated that MCSA and Ms. Mueller are two separate entities and should be marketed as such.  Each organization can help the other out, when feasible, but that it must remain clear that one is not a part of the other.

Keith stressed that we need to go ahead and get the website up and going.  Sue Flentge is the person in charge of the website now.  Jenna needs to contact Ms. Flentge to make fee and payment arrangements to get this up and going.

The next Board meeting will be Monday, May 21 at the Creason Room.

Elections will be held Monday, June 11 at the Creason Room. 

 It was requested that the monthly meetings be moved off of the 3rd Monday due to City Council meetings and other conflicts.  It was discussed about moving the meetings to the 2nd Monday of the month.

Keith stressed that it is important for all Board members to offer to help at TOPSoccer at least one day.  Darren indicated he has given TOPSoccer field # at KLI for about2 hours

Keith indicated that the coaches’ coordinators need to do a better job of communicating to the coaches the guideline about parents sitting on the opposite side of the field from the player’s bench.  There has been some recent disturbances due to parents sitting too close to the players.  Even parents in the U-6 age group need to get used to this guideline.

Darren indicated that preparations for KLI are coming along nicely and that it should be a good tournament.  Next year, he wants to try to get some college coaches to come to the tournament to help KLI stay ahead of other tournaments in the area.

Discussion was held briefly about Academy style soccer.  There must be a designated C-license coach or higher to run the program.  It was indicated that if we plan to move to this type of soccer program, then planning should begin in May.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded and passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Wendy Hawkins, Secretary

Marshall County Soccer Association

Keith Edwards, President

Marshall County Soccer Association
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